An Roinn Tithíochta, Pleanála agus Rialtais Áitiúil Department of Housing, Planning and Local Government



12 November 2019

Mr. Owen Keegan Chief Executive Dublin City Council Civic Offices Wood Quay Dublin 8 D08 RF3F



Dear Chief Executive,

I am directed by the Minister for Housing, Planning and Local Government to refer to the membership of the Docklands Oversight and Consultative Forum.

As you will be aware, the term of office of the membership of the Forum is due to expire on 5 February 2020. Accordingly, a new membership must be appointed by the Minister with effect from 6 February 2020 for a period not exceeding three years.

Chairperson of Forum

Pursuant to Section 39(2) of the Dublin Docklands Development Authority (Dissolution) Act 2015, the Minister, following consultation with Dublin City Council, shall appoint a person nominated by you to be the Chairperson of the Forum. Pursuant to Section 39(12) of the 2015 Act, the current Chairperson, Mr. Michael Stubbs, is eligible for re-appointment for a second and final term.

In any event, I would be grateful if you would nominate a person to be the Chairperson of the Forum with effect from 6 February 2020 for a period not exceeding three years.

Ordinary Member of Forum

Pursuant to Section 39(6)(a) of the 2015 Act, you, in your capacity as Chief Executive, are currently an ordinary member of the Forum.

I would be grateful if you would indicate whether you wish to be re-appointed as an ordinary member for a second and final term or whether you wish to nominate another officer of the Council to be an ordinary member with effect from 6 February 2020 for a period not exceeding three years.

Members of Council

Pursuant to Section 39(6)(b) of the 2015 Act, the Minister shall appoint to the Forum, following consultation with Dublin City Council, four members of the Council, nominated for appointment by the Council, being members elected to the Council from electoral areas which are included in, or any part of which is included in, the Dublin Docklands Area.





As you will be aware, the current elected members of the Forum are:

- Councillor Christy Burke;
- Councillor Ray McAdam;
- Councillor Claire Byrne; and
- Councillor Kevin Donoghue.

All four are eligible for re-appointment.

Accordingly, I would be grateful if you would supply the names of four nominees of the Council, being members elected to the Council, for appointment to the Forum by the Minister with effect from 6 February 2020 for a period not exceeding three years.

Thank you in advance for your assistance in this matter, and please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries in relation to the foregoing.

Yours sincerely,

Emma Reeves Principal Officer

Local Government HR Section